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Aggravated Robbery – Metro PCS 
1101 N. Jupiter Road 

Richardson, Texas 
 

   On Friday, June 27, 2014, at approximately 3:26pm, Richardson Police responded to 
a disturbance call involving the report of shots being fired at the Metro PCS business 
located at 1101 N. Jupiter Road.  Responding officers soon learned that a robbery had 
just taken place.  A description of the suspect vehicle was broadcast over the police 
radio and the vehicle was spotted by RPD officers.  The suspects inside the vehicle 
refused to stop and instead began to flee.  They abandoned their vehicle in the area of 
Clear Springs Drive and E. Lookout Drive fleeing on foot into a nearby Garland 
apartment complex.  One suspect was quickly taken into custody.  The second 
suspect managed to get to a family member’s apartment in the complex where he 
barricaded himself.  RPD Negotiators and SWAT team members were called in to 
secure the area and to negotiate surrender by the suspect.  After approximately 2 ½ 
hours the suspect surrendered himself without incident. 
 
No one was injured by the gunfire at the scene of the robbery or the activity at the 
apartment complex. 
 
   Both suspects have been charged with aggravated robbery and felony evading.  
Their names and photos are being withheld pending further investigation into possible 
involvement in other crimes. 
 
   The Richardson Police Department was assisted by the Garland Police Department 
and a DPS Helicopter Unit during the incident.    
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